
Marshall University
Marshall Digital Scholar

MU Newsletter 1987-1999 Marshall Publications

4-9-1987

MU NewsLetter, April 9, 1987
Office of University Relations

Follow this and additional works at: http://mds.marshall.edu/oldmu_newsletter

This Article is brought to you for free and open access by the Marshall Publications at Marshall Digital Scholar. It has been accepted for inclusion in
MU Newsletter 1987-1999 by an authorized administrator of Marshall Digital Scholar. For more information, please contact zhangj@marshall.edu,
martj@marshall.edu.

Recommended Citation
Office of University Relations, "MU NewsLetter, April 9, 1987" (1987). MU Newsletter 1987-1999. Paper 34.
http://mds.marshall.edu/oldmu_newsletter/34

http://mds.marshall.edu?utm_source=mds.marshall.edu%2Foldmu_newsletter%2F34&utm_medium=PDF&utm_campaign=PDFCoverPages
http://mds.marshall.edu/oldmu_newsletter?utm_source=mds.marshall.edu%2Foldmu_newsletter%2F34&utm_medium=PDF&utm_campaign=PDFCoverPages
http://mds.marshall.edu/mu_publications?utm_source=mds.marshall.edu%2Foldmu_newsletter%2F34&utm_medium=PDF&utm_campaign=PDFCoverPages
http://mds.marshall.edu/oldmu_newsletter?utm_source=mds.marshall.edu%2Foldmu_newsletter%2F34&utm_medium=PDF&utm_campaign=PDFCoverPages
http://mds.marshall.edu/oldmu_newsletter/34?utm_source=mds.marshall.edu%2Foldmu_newsletter%2F34&utm_medium=PDF&utm_campaign=PDFCoverPages
mailto:zhangj@marshall.edu,%20martj@marshall.edu
mailto:zhangj@marshall.edu,%20martj@marshall.edu


Staff members to be honored for service 
Marshall University classified staff employees will be 

honored during an awards luncheon on Wednesday, 
May 13, at noon in the W. Don Morris Room in Memorial 
Student Center. 

Employees who will complete 15, 20, 25 or 30 years of 
service at Marshall as of May 1 will be recognized dur­
ing the luncheon, which is being sponsored by MU Presi­
dent Dale F. Nitzschke. 

Those who will receive awards include: 
-Thirty years of service: Floyd Mcsweeney. 

-Twenty-five years of service: Shirley Dyer. 
-Twenty years of service: Willidean Chapman, Judy 

Gibson and Rosa Johnson. 
-Fifteen years of service: Delana Adkins, Palmaneda 

Burcham, Opal Byrd, Emmett Dean, Nancy Filbert. Jim 
Glover, Eloise Johnston, Barbara Ransbottom, Kamal 
Samar, Judith Sm ith, Therese Tweel and Joe Wortham. 

If you know additional employees who will comp lete 
15, 20, 25 or 30 years of service at Marshall as of Ma 1 
contact Jill Chapman, 696-3160. 
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Alumni Weekend activities scheduled 
The premiere of the documentary television show 

" Marshall at 150" and a Sesquicentennial Ball are among 
an expanded list of activities planned for Marshall 
University's Alumni Weekend, according to Linda S. 
Holmes, director of alumni affairs. 

Early arrivals for Alumni Weekend may attend the 
documentary's premiere at 8 p.m. Wednesday, April 22, 

Marvin Stone to speak 
"Is the Press Running the Country?" will be the topic 

of Marvin L. Stone, deputy director of the U.S. Informa­
tion Agency, in a major address at Marshall University 
Monday, April 13. 

Stone, former editor of U.S. News & World Report, will 
speak at 8 p.m. in the Morris Room, Memorial Student 
Center. A reception will follow in the nearby Shawkey 
Room. 

Both events are open to the public according to Dr. 
Sam Clagg, Marshall Sesquicentennial chairman. Stone 
is one o1 four outstanding Marshall alumni invited to 
speak at the university during the year-long Sesquicen­
tennial observance. 

Clagg said Stone's address will be followed by a ques­
tion and answer session with the audience. 

"Marvin Stone has brought great honor to Marshall 
University over t he years and we' re very pleased he is 
able to play a significant part in the observance of our 
150th anniversary," Clagg said. "Of all the distinguished 
journalism students who have emerged from Marshall, 
Marvin was perhaps the one closest to the legeadary 
Page Pitt, founder of our School of Journalism. He has 
remained dedicated to Marshall through the years and 
has supported the university not only financially, but 
through his work with students. We 're honored to have 
him return during th is very special year." 

Stone's journalism career, which began with the Hun­
tington Herald-Dispatch, spans 40 years and includes 
service with International News Service as well as 25 
years with U.S. News & World Report. · 

in the Alumni Lounge, Memorial Student Center. The 
WPBY-33 television production will be broadcast concur­
rently on Channel 33. 

On Thursday, April 23, the Student Alumni Association 
will host a celebration of Marshall's 150th birthday from 
noon to 1:30 p.m. on the Memorial Student Center plaza. 

Thursday also is "Alumni Night at the Theatre." The 
play, set for 8 p.m. in Old Main Auditorium, is Philip Mas­
singer's "A New Way of Paying Old Debts.'' 

A luncheon for the 50th-year class and the Grand Class 
(pre-1937 alumni) will begin at 11:30 a.m. Friday, April 24, 
in the Shawkey Room, Memorial Student Center. 

Campus tours will originate from Memorial Student 
Center lobby at 1 p.m. Friday. 

A champagne reception at the home of Marshall Presi­
dent Dale F. Nitzschke is scheduled for 2 p.m. Friday. 

Following the President's reception is a "Happy Birth­
day Celebration" at 4:30 p.m. on Huntington 's Down­
town Plaza. The Marshall Concert Band and the Jazz 
Ensemble will perform. 

A "Celebrity Reception," featuring music by McCall 
and Young, a variety group, will be held in the Hunting­
ton Civic Center, Suite A, from 8 to 11 p.m. Frida . 

(Continued on page 4) 

Cap & gown orders due 
Faculty and staff members who plan to participate 

in the university's 150th Commencement on May 
9 must order rental caps and gowns by April 13, 
according to Joseph L. Vance, manager of the MU 
bookstore. 

"Due to requirements from our supplier, we can­
not place phone orders for regalia, nor guarantee 
delivery for orders received after April 13," Vance 
said. 

To obtain further details or place orders contact 
the Marshall University bookstore, 696-3622. 



MU Council discusses teaching award 
(The following report on the March 25 meeting of the University Coun­

cil was submitted by Kelli Burns, stenographer.) 
The Marshall University Council met at 2:50 p.m. in the President's 

Conierence Room in Old Main. Guests included Frances Hensley (BOR 
Representative) and Carole Vickers (chairwoman of the Marshall and 
Shirley Reynolds Award Committee). 

The iollowing items were discussed: 
Status of the Librarians: 
Carol Smith, vice president for academic affairs, stated that the librar­

ians will be classified as non-tenured faculty. She said the type of titles 
and pay schedules within this classification are still being determined. 
She also noted that the librarians would serve on the Faculty Senate. 

Update on Marshall and Shirley Reynolds Award: 
Carole Vickers gave the Marshall and Shirley Reynolds Outstanding 

Teaching Award Committee report which included the following points: 
-Committee Structure: The committee will be composed of one 

elected representative from each of the colleges and the schools of 
medicine and nursing; and two student representatives, one from 

Concerts to be held 
Several musical performances and recitals have been· 

scheduled on the Marshall University campus next week. 
Marshall University's Wind Symphony will appear in 

concert on Tuesday, April 14, at 8 p.m. in Smith Recital 
Hall. 

The Marshall University Percussion Ensemble will per­
form on Wednesday, April 15, at 8 p.m. in Smith Recital 
Hall. The concert will feature the premiere of a compo­
sition by Scott Milam, instructor of percussion at MU, 
and guest guitarists from West Virginia State College. 

Marshall University's Symphony Orchestra will pres­
ent a Young People's Concert for children of all ages on 
Thursday, April 16, at 7:30 p.m. in Smith Recital Hall. The 
program will feature great literature written for and about 
children. 

Brenda Jean Graves, a candidate for the Bachelor of 
Arts degree in music education, will present a recital on 
the euphonium on Friday, April 17, at 8 p.m. in Smith 
Recital Hall. 

All of the programs are open to the public free of 
charge. To obtain further details contact Roberta Walters, 
Marshall University ·Institute for the Arts, 696-3107. 

Manchin to speak here 
West Virginia State Treasurer A. James Manchin will 

attend the monthly meeting of the Marshall University 
Emeritus Club on Wednesday, April 15. 

Manchin will be the club's guest at a noon luncheon 
in the Shawkey Room in Memorial Student Center. Fol­
lowing the noon luncheon, Manchin will make a public 
address in the W. Don Morris Room in Memorial Stu­
dent Center, according to Dr. Walter C. Felty, a mem­
ber of the Emeritus Club. 

" A. James Manchin is particularly well-known for his 
spirited defense of West Virginia and also is forthright 
In speaking his mind on any subject, particularly our own 
state government," said Felty. "Since these are troubled 
times in West Virginia, we can expect some interesting 
comments and views from a man who knows our state 
from every angle." 

Felty said Manchin's address following the luncheon 
is open free of charge to the public and Marshall 
students, faculty and staff. 
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University Honors and one from Omicron Delta Kappa. The current 
award winner shall join the committee for a term of one year. Because 
this is the first year of the award and the time frame differs from that 
planned for future years, this year's committee will be reappointed for 
1987-88 to refine the instruments and the process used. 

-Time Frame: The following time frame will be used in the selection 
process beginning in 1987-88: announcement of the award, March 1; 
deadline for receipt of nominations, April 15; receipt of information 
from nominees, Aug. 1; first level screening, Dec. 1; second level screen­
ing, March 1; award presentation, Honors Convocation. 

-Eligibility Requirements: All full-time faculty members with the rank 
of assistant professor or higher who have a minimum of three years 
of service at Marshall University in a teaching capacity at the time of 
nomination are eligible. 

-Procedure: Nominations may come from Marshall University stu­
dents, faculty, administrators, alumni, or by self-nomination. Nomina­
tion forms should be returned to the office of the vice president for 
academic affairs for verification of eligibility. After the verification, the 
nominees will be given a packet which will include a congratulatory 
letter, a faculty agreement form, an administrator or department com­
mittee's recommendation form, a faculty information form, and a sam­
ple copy of the student evaluation. The latter will be completed during 
the spring and/or first summer term. All information must be returned 
to the Office of Academic Affairs by Aug. 1. At the beginning of the 
fall semester, the Office of Academic Affairs will provide the commit­
tee with all of the completed files. 

During the fall semester, the committee will conduct a blind review 
of nominations selecting the top candidates. During the spring semes­
ter, the committee will observe classes of the finalists and interview 
their students, colleagues and alumni as a basis of selecting the award 
winner. The extent of activity will be determined by the committee. 
The committee will inform the academic vice president of its selection. 
During the Honors Convocation, the annual winner will receive $3,000 
and a plaque commemorating his/her selection as the Marshall and 
Shirley Reynolds Outstanding Teacher. 

Council, after amending the report to read "an administrator or 
department committee's recommendation form" unanimously accepted 
the report of the committee. 

Letter to AASCU: 
Council members reviewed and signed letters drafted by Chris Dol­

metsch which discussed the specific effects of President Reagan's cuts 
to Marshall's student aid programs. The letters, which made a plea for 
funding for higher education, were sent to West Virginia's senators 
and representatives in Washington, D.C. 

Selection of Members to Serve on Evaluation Committees: 
Don Chezik, Wayne Taylor and Marge Mcinerney were selected to 

serve on the Student Evaluation of Faculty Commitee, an ad hoc com­
mittee of the Faculty Personnel Committee. Chris Dolmetsch was cho­
sen to serve on the Ad Hoc Committee to Evaluate Administrative 
Offices. 

Report from BOR's Faculty Advisory Committee: 
Fran Hensley reported on a survey on the Faculty Improvement Fee, 

which was requested by the Advisory Council of Faculty to the BOR 
to get the sentiment of the faculties regarding the Faculty Improve­
ment Fee. She also discussed merit guidelines. A resolution was passed 
by the Advisory Council of Faculty stating that any merit guidelines 
should be developed by a faculty institutional body in consultation with 
its vice president for academic affairs. 

Foreign films ending 
Marshall University's Foreign Film Series will conclude 

with a film titled "El Norte" on Thursday, April 23, at 7 
p.m. in Smith Hall Room 154. 

The film focuses on two young people fleeing the ter­
ror and violence of their world for the "promised land" 
to the north. Their perilous journey to the United States 
and life as illegals is poignantly presented by director 
Gregory Nova. 

To obtain further details about the film, which is open 
to the public free of charge, contact the Marshall Univer­
sity Art Department, 696-6760. 

) 

) 

t 
J 



) 

) 

) 

J 

Byrd sponsors procurement conference 
Senator Robert C. Byrd will host a "Defense Day" 

procurement conierence at Marshall University Monday, 
April 13, according to MU Associate Vice President for 
Academic Affairs Robert F. Maddox. 

The program, scheduled for Marshall's Memorial Stu­
dent Center, will begin at 9 a.m. and continue until about 

Computer graphics 
workshop scheduled 

"Applications of Computer Graphics and Technical 
Presentations" will be the topic of a workshop presented 
by Alan Paller, one of the nation's top computer graphics 
experts, at Marshall University on Friday, April 24, in 
Memorial Student Center Room 2W22. 

The program has been divided into two sections, 
according to Robert L. Lawson, director of continuing 
education at Marshall University's Community College. 

In the first section, Paller will show participants how 
to make effective presentations and how to benefit from 
computer graphics. 

"Every information processing professional, at some 
time, must speak to management, peers and users," said 
Lawson. "Those who do it well excel. This workshop pro­
vides proven techniques that will help make those 
presentations successful. The first section will focus on 
such issues as dealing with tough questions, making an 
audience want to believe you, and how to use visuals 
effectively." 

The second section will teach participants how to make 
personal computers, mini-computers and mainframe 
computers into effective sources of graphic information. 

Major workshop sessions will include: "Presenting 
Yourself and Your Ideas," "Using Visuals for Maximum 
Impact," "Computer Graphics-Applications, Computer 
Graphics-Hardware and Personal Computers" and 
"Graphics Software and Management." 

The workshop will be limited to 25 participants. Regis­
tration and fees will be $189 per individual or $175 per 
individual for three or more persons from the same 
organization. Registration and fees will be $205 per per­
son after April 20. 

To obtain further details about the workshop contact 
Lawson at Marshall University's Community College, 
696-3646. 

Lunchbag seminar set 
The Marshall University Women's Center will present 

a lunchbag seminar titled "Single Parenting'' on Wed­
nesday, April 15, from noon to 1 p.m. in Prichard Hall 
Room 143. 

Patricia Matters, coordinator of women's programs at 
Marshall, will discuss the stages and phases of being a 
single parent, common concerns and coping strategies. 

To obtain further details contact the Marshall Univer­
sity Women's Center, 696-3112. 
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2 p.m. Marshall's Small Business Development Center 
is assistjng in the arrangements. 

"This conference represents a golden opportunity for 
business and industry officials, as well as local govern­
ment representatives, to meet with representatives of the 
federal government on procurement matters," Maddox 
said. "In addition, Marshall's faculty and staff can bene­
fit from discussion of the methodology of obtaining 
grants and contracts from various federal agencies." 

Byrd said the conference will be open to all interested 
persons, free of charge. 

He said representatives of the Office of the Secretary 
of Defense, Defense Logistics Agency, Army, Navy and 
Air Force will attend to provide pointers on military 
procurement business. Also, officials from the General 
Services Administration and the Small Business Adminis­
tration will discuss how small businesses can bid on 
other government contracts for goods and services. 

"In addition to the procurement side of the confer­
ence, the U.S. Department of Commerce will have 
representatives present to talk with interested company 
officials about prospects of retooling their manufactur­
ing lines for product diversification," Byrd said. "I have 
heard from several small businessmen about their desire 
to find additional, or alternative, products that could be 
manufactured in their plants. I am hopeful the Depart­
ment of Commerce officials may be able to provide help­
ful information to the business executives on . this 
important matter, or follow up after the conference with 
suggestions." 

Additional details may be obtained by calling Byrd's 
Charleston Office, (304) 342-5855, or his Washington 
Office, (202) 224-3954. 

Staff to hold meeting 
There will be a special meeting for all Marshall 

University classified staff employees on Wednesday. 
April 15, at 3 p.m. in Old Main Auditorium. 

The primary item of business will be the election of 
representatives to the Board of Regents Advisory Coun­
cil of Classified Employees and the Marshall University 
Institutional Board of Advisors. 

Nominees for the BOR Advisory Council are: Nina L. 
Barrett of the Comptrollers Office and Jill Chapman of 
the Admissions Office. 

Nominees for the Institutional Board are: Ann Henson 
of the Health Science Library, Barbara James of the 
Regents BA Program Office, Joyce Ray of the Department 
of Medicine, and Ken Reffeitt of James E. Morrow Library. 

President Nitzschke also will address the classified staff 
employees and reports concerning Staff Council activi­
ties will be made during the meeting. 

Classified staff members unable to attend the entire 
meeting can vote from 3 to 3:30 p.m. just inside the 
auditorium. President Nitzschke has requested that 
supervisers release and encourage personnel to attend 
the meeting. 

To obtain further details about the election contact 
Georgia Childers, election chairwoman. 696-6608 



Panel will focus on religion's role 
panel discuss ion on "The Role of Religion in Per onal 

Dec ision-Mak ing: Obedience and the Right to Dis ent " 
will be held t Marshall University Manca , April 13. at 
. :30 p.m . in he Campus Christian Center. 

Panelists will include Rev. usan Carse-Mclocklin, 
United Methodist Campus minister at Marshall; Rev. Boyd 
Mclocklin, Southern Baptist minister, and Sisters 

Training programs set 
Marshall University training and development work­

shops scheduled April 12-26 include: 
"Mind Your G's and P's: Common Grammar and Punc­

tuation Problems," April 13, 8:30-10 a.m .. location to be 
announced; 

"CUFS Seminar," April 21, 9-10:30 a.m., location to be 
announced; 

"Stress Management," April 22, 9-11 a.m., location to 
be announced; 

"Literacy Tutor Training Workshop," April 23, 6-9:30 
p.m., location to be announced; 

"PEIB Issues," April 24, various times, location to be 
announced. 

To obtain further details about the workshops contact 
the Marshall University Office of Personnel, 696-6455. 

Dissertation defense 
Don Robertson, a candidate for the Marshall University­

West Virginia University doctoral degree in educational 
administration, will defend his dissertation on Wednes­
day, April 22, at 2 p.m. in Jenkins Hall Room 211. 

Observers are welcome, however, there is limited seat­
ing, according to Dr. Ermel Stepp, professor of educa-
tional administration. . 

Activities scheduled 
(Continued from page 1) 

Saturday 's activitie begin at 8:30 a.m., with com­
plimentary coffee, tea and doughnuts in the Alumni 
Lounge. The lounge will be open until 11 a.m. 

Campu tours will depart at 9 a.m. from the Student 
Center lobby. 

At 10 a.m. Saturday, Atlanta banking executive Richard 
D. Ja kson will give a sem inar, ''K i s You Bank Goodbye," 
in Student Center Room 2W22. 

Motion picture producer John C. Fiedler's seminar, 
" Film Making," will begin at 11 a.m. in Room 2W22. 

The SOth annual Alumni Awards Banquet, honoring 
award recipients and reunion classes of 1937, 1947 ana 
1962, wil l begin at 12:30 p.m. Saturday in the Morris Room, 
Memorial Student Center. 

At 3 p.m. Saturday a Green and White Scrimmage will 
be held at Fairfield Stadium. Also at 3 p.m. is a showing 
of "Marshall at 150" and the "Marshall Minutes," a series 
of 31 television spots focusing on Marshall's history. The 
showing is in the Alumni Lounge. 

The Department of Health, Physical Education and 
Recreation is sponsoring an alumni dinner at 6 p.m. 
Saturday in the Holiday Inn University Area. For reserva­
tions, call Olive Hager in the HPER Department. (304) 
696-6490. 

The gala culmination of Alumni Weekend is the Sesqui­
centennial Ball from 8 to 11 p.m. Saturday in the Radis­
son Hotel. The Jay Flippin Orchestra will entertain. 

For reservations and details on events, call the Office 
of Alumni Affairs (304) 696-3134. 
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Barbara Ferraro and Patricia Hussey, Roman Catholic nuns 
(Sisters of Notre Dame de Namur). 

Sisters Ferraro and Hussey recently received national 
attention when they refused to retract their signatures 
on the 1984 document titled "A Catholic Statement on 
Pluralism and Abortion," despite intense pressure from 
Roman Catholic officials. 

Rev. Philip G. Browne, Episcopal chaplain at Marshall. 
will moderate the panel discussion. 

The program is being sponsored by the Marshall 
University Women's Center, the United Methodist 
Campus Ministry and the Huntington chapter .of the 
National Organization for Women. To obtain turther 
details about the program contact the Marshall Women's 
Center, 696-3112. 

Excused absences . .. 
Absences have been excused by the respective college 

deans for the following: 
MARCH 27-29-Golf Team. 
MARCH 31-APRIL 4-Golf Team. 
APRIL 1-3-Russell A. Crane, John B. Haynes, John E. 

Hodge, Charles L. Mccomas, Jeffery K. Miles, Leo J. Ruth 
II, Gregory L. Wilcoxon. . 

APRIL 1-4--Women's Tennis Team. 
APRIL 1-5-Amy Callaway, Chris Cobb, Brian Kline, 

Paula Thomas, Susan Curry. 
APRIL 2-Scott Ransbottom, Bruce Decker, Amy Perry. 

Shelda Duffield, Synthia Radcliffe. 
APRIL 2-3-ROTC Cadets attending mini-camp at Fort 

Knox. 
APRIL 3-Soccer Team. 
APRIL 9-10-Marshall University Wind Symphony Band 

members. 
APRIL 8-13-Robert O'Quinn, Tom Lucas, Charles Tew, 

Chris Derrow, Hassan Haidar, Mark Stehle, James 
Schmaltz, Scott Brunetti. Sherry Thomas, Michele Ross. 
Deanna Viars, Angela DeCoy, Christi Fox, Angela Jones, 
usan Harri s, Elizabeth Roberts, Leigh Epperhart. Melissa 
eacrist, Judy Mu llarky, Stephanie Young. 

Greenbook changes due 
The last date to make changes, deletion or or­

rections in the supplement to the Greenbook will 
be April 15, according o Dr. Walter Felt . 

Send changes to Dr. Felty, Department of Edu a­
tional Media, through campu s mail by pril 15. 

Library hours set 
James E. Morrow Library will be open from 8 a.m. to 

4:30 p.m. on Good Friday, April 17. The library will be 
lo ed Saturday, April 18, and Sunday, April 19. It will 

re ume regular hours Monday, April 20. 

Brach's candy on sale 
Brach's Bridge Mix will be on sale at the main desk in 

Memorial Stuaent Center the week of April 13-19. 
The price will be 92¢ for one-fourth pound; $1.84 for 

one-half pound and $3.68 for one pound. 
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